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IMPORTANT DATES FOR TERM 1 (subject to change) 

 
 

ONLINE BANKING -   Account Name -Toorloo Arm Primary School Council 
BSB 063 832 Acc No 1002 2188    

Please include details – Surname and description e.g., Fees, uniform, camp etc. 

Audiri App and Parents and Friends of Toorloo Arm Primary School 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Dear Families and Carers, 
 
Hope that everyone is enjoying the last bit of lovely weather we have been having!  
 
Donations for the Easter Raffle are being gratefully accepted at the office, as well as the return of raffle tickets.  
If you require more raffle tickets, please call into the office.  Thanks to everyone for dropping off the prizes, just a 
heads up it’s going to be a bumper raffle, so make sure you get your tickets in-got to be in it to win it! 
 
Please note there is just over a week left of term- next Thursday 28th March is the last day and school dismissal 
is at 2.15pm.    
 
Have a super week everyone,  
Barb 
 
NAPLAN 
 
Most Grade 3 and Grade 5 students have completed their NAPLAN assessments yesterday, well done 
everyone on your growth mindset and positive approach to this part of school life! There will be some catch ups 
for those who were away, however the final cut off for NAPLAN is this Friday. 
 
 
Wellbeing 
On Monday we will be having a whole school performance “Let’s STAMP Out Bullying”. The show combines 
illusions and comedy, new magic tricks and stories to get its simple, effective strategy for understanding and 
dealing with bullying. 
 
 

If your child is absent from school due to illness or another valid reason, 
please register their absence by:  
 
                    Phoning the school office on 51565517 

Or  
                    Recording the absence on the Audiri App  

 

 
 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 8 
Mar 

18   NAPLAN 
 
 
 

19  NAPLAN 
 

20   NAPLAN 
 
School Council 

21   NAPLAN 
Tennis 

22   NAPLAN                        
 

Week 9 
Mar 
 

25 
Anit Bullying 
Incursion 
 

26 27 
REWARDS DAY 

28  
EARLY FINISH 
2:15pm 

29   GOOD             
       FRIDAY 
       

Week 1  
Term 2  
 

15th April  16th  17th  18th  19th  

March 19th, 2024 
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Students of the Week 

 
 
 
Prep/1 
Good morning, I hope everyone is ready for the coming holidays. Well done to our award winners this week 
Noah Hartley for leading his writing group and being a very supporting of others. Lutarnna Nicholas for taking 
on feedback to help extend her writing.   
 

Last Week’s Fun! 
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This week we are looking at: 
Reading:  

• We are building a range of reading strategies, such getting our mouth ready, and checking the beginning 
and end of a word. Grade ones are chunking unknown words into parts that they know, to help make 
accurate predictions.  

• We are focusing on recognising the letters g & h and matching them to their sounds.  

• Grade ones are looking at bossy e and how we use it in our spelling and reading.  
 
Writing:  

• Segmenting CVC words– this is when you break apart the sounds you hear in short three sound word and 
write the sounds you hear.  

• Blending CVC words – this is when you hear individual sounds and put them together to make a word. 

• We are planning and writing our own stories in the writing style of Pat Hutchins. 
 

Maths: Number 
Preps – are looking at friends of ten as well as numbers that come before and after. 
Grade ones - are looking at place value and how well tens and ones work to help in the largest and smallest 
numbers and where we place them on a 100 chart.  
Have a fantastic week, 
Miss Cock 
 
 
1/2 
Hello and welcome to week 8. Awards this week went to Zayn Smith, Casey Bills and Harper Robertson. 
Zayn for his engagement in class discussions, particularly in maths where he has been working hard to share 
his thinking and strategies. Casey for his readiness to learn all of the time and making connections between his 
learning. Harper for showing our school value of readiness to learn by taking initiative with her learning and 
asking questions when something doesn’t make sense. Keep it up! 
 
This week in reading we are continuing to look at visualising and how we can use our senses to help us ‘make a 
movie in our head’ whilst we read.  
 
In Writing, we will continue to look closely at the words used in Big Rain Coming to help us sequence our own 
story where the characters are anticipating something exciting happening.  
 
In Maths, we are working on our place value skills through the use of number lines to help us to understand the 
relative size of different numbers.  
 
Finally, thank you to all the parents who took the time out of their week to have a parent teacher conversation 
with me last week. If you didn’t get the chance to come in, feel free to contact me to make a time to have a chat!  
 
Thanks and have a great week! 
Eliza Cunningham, Brenda Power, Tasha and Lisa 
 
 
3/4 
This week’s SOTW Awards were presented to: 
3/4A: Edison Stapleton - for his excellent handwriting, taking great care with the correct formation of all his 
letters. 
Jake Hartley - For his growing confidence and great improvement in maths fluency activities. Well done Jake. 
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Chloe Jackson - for “Bouncing Back” last week when things were tough. It was great to see the way she 
regrouped and got herself back on track. A great effort. 
3/4B: Ivy Mallen – wonderful reading thinking and contributions during our reading of The Buggalugs Bum Thief 
and with Mrs Mackie during Grade 3 Naplan.  
Bella Pool, Charlotte Butcher and Samantha Humphrey – for the resilience shown during NAPLAN and their 
relaxed approach to the computer technicalities and issues. 
This week we are exploring: 

• connections to our self, other texts and the world as we read The Buggalugs Bum Thief as a class and 

during our independent reading; 

• how authors use verbs to describe settings and language choices used to move from a close view to a 

wider view 

• numbers lines and how to use known information to map new numbers; 

• properties of odd and even numbers; 

• the change in properties when different examples of matter are cooled. 

Please keep sharing reading at home – ask your children if they have made any connections to what they have 
been reading at school or home. Remember, connections help children remember key information from what 
they are reading.  
Have a great week. 

Mrs Mackie, Mrs Murray and Alyssa       

 
 
5/6  
Hello Grade 5/6 Families 
Well done to Ray Wang for competing in the Regional Swimming Carnival in Sale last week and well done to all 
the grade 5s who have now completed all of their Naplan tests.  If your child has been away, they will be able to 
catch up on missed tests this week. 
Students of the week are: 
William Kellock: For a big improvement in the amount and quality of his writing. 
Flynn Whelan: For a great effort during literature circle activities and writing thoughtful reader’s responses. 
Gabby Reggardo: For exhibiting our school values in everything she does. 
We are continuing to focus on writing summaries and vocabulary extension during reading sessions.  For writing 
students will be learning how to write up an experiment. 
Last week in science the students were asked to design an experiment to test the viscosity of various liquids. 
This week in maths we will look at multiplying and dividing by 10’s and also patterns in number. 
If you would like to help with your child’s learning at home, reading for 10 to 15 minutes each night can help as 
can learning their tables. 
Thankyou    
Ms Smith, Mr McPhee, Bree, Janet and Hannah 
 
 
Art 
This week has been dominated by urban planning and city structures. Students from all classes have explored 
cities from around the world using such things as Google Earth to go on a ‘’virtual tour’ of the world! 
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                                                        Artist of the Week, Zoe Nairn. 
 
Jobi Laybourne. 
  
 
SPORT AND PE NEWS  
 
Students of the Week: Ryder Hollis-(this if for 2 weeks ago) Ryder you have been such a great role model in 
PE in Grade 1/2, 100% all in with your participation, well done! 
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Regional Swimming Carnival: Sale 
 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations to Ray who represented the school in the Regional Swimming 
Carnival in Sale last Thursday. It can be such an overwhelming experience 
heading down to compete at this level against Gippsland schools from 
Pakenham to the border. Ray’s growth mindset and “have a go” attitude is 
admirable, that’s the TAPS way. So impressive to see you bring home first 
medals in the Multiclass Backstroke (1:22 s) and Breaststroke (1:15s). Amazing 
Ray, you should be so proud of yourself! 
 
 
 
 

 
TAPS Run Club (TRC) 
Due to popular demand, we will again be running the TAPS Run Club at school every Tuesday and Thursday at 
lunchtime, weather permitting. This is a voluntary activity for students to challenge themselves by running, 
jogging, walking or any combinations of these, around a circuit on the soccer and footy ovals for 15 minutes. 
Students will accumulate laps and awards given as students pass the levels of laps around the circuit. We will 
be tallying up laps and this will be a nice lead up to the TAPS cross country early next term.  
Thanks, 
Barb (SPORT PE COORDINATOR) 
 

ATF FREE After School Tennis Lesson at TAPS  

It’s back on again! Newcomers are welcome to join! The session is an hour long starting 
at 4.15 pm to 5.15 pm -a reminder parents are required to stay for the hour. The next 
sessions will be this Thursday 21st March. 

 

 

Community Netball in Lakes Entrance 
Janet Parker is again running the FREE Netball clinics on Monday nights from 4-5 pm at the Lakes Entrance 
Netball Courts. Newcomers, most welcome! She will also run a competition after the skills sessions are finished. 
What a fantastic opportunity to play a community team sport and meet some new friends! 
 
Parkrun Lakes Entrance 
With cross country just around the corner, why not get some training in with your local community? Every 
Saturday morning at 8.00 am, the event takes place at Lakes Entrance Rotunda, Memorial Park, Esplanade, 
Lakes Entrance. Junior parkrun is 2 km for ages 4-14 year olds, 5 km run/walk for over 14, register online:  
 
https://www.parkrun.com.au/lakesentrance/ 
 
It’s free. It’s for everyone. Whether you’re young or old, male or female, fit or unfit, able-bodied or not, you’re 
always welcome. It’s not about racing, it’s about running. Children under 11 years old must be fully supervised 
by an adult. 
 
 
Important Sport dates for Term 1 2024 
 
Thurs 21st March ATF Tennis Coaching 
 
 
 
 

mailto:toorloo.arm.ps@education.vic.gov.au
https://www.parkrun.com.au/lakesentrance/


 

“Learning Together, Succeeding Together” 
 

315 Lake Tyers Beach Rd                                                                           Ph: 03 5156 5517                                                                         toorloo.arm.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
Lake Tyers Beach   390                                                                                                                                                                                     www.taps.vic.edu.au 

  

Important Sport dates for Term 2 2024 
 
Wed 17th April Big 5 State Team Regional Tryouts 
Fri 19th April State Swimming Carnival MSAC 
Mon 13th May Division Cross Country Bairnsdale 
Fri 17th May District Winter Sports Carnival Gr 5/6 (back up 21st May) Lakes Entrance 
Thurs 6th June Regional Cross Country 
Fri 15th June Division Winter Sports (back up Bairnsdale Mon 18th June) 

 
 
FRENCH 
Bonjour, 
  
Last week, students in grades 5-6 had another go at understanding French recipes while making crêpes. Some 
were happy to have a go at using the pan to cook them, while others preferred to watch.  
 
 

   

                           

   
 
Matilda, in Prep, received an award at assembly on Monday for her beautiful listening and impressive counting 
in French. Well done! 
 
This week, there will be no French lessons, as I will be required on other duties outside of school. If your child is 
taking part in the French poetry competition, keep encouraging them to practise by listening to their poem and 
repeating after each sentence. Here is the link to the audio files:  
https://www.afmelbourne.com.au/schools-and-teachers/bmc/info/poems/ 
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Poem Selections 
The Berthe Mouchette Competition is an opportunity for Victorian school students to practice their French 
language skills by participating in a competition with great prizes to be won! 
www.afmelbourne.com.au 
  
Bonne semaine à tous! 
  
Madame Samson 
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Under 10’s, 16’s & 18’s play on a Monday night. Under 12’s & 14’s play in Thursday nights. 

Registration will close on the 5th of April. 

 

https://www.playhq.com/basketball-victoria/org/lakes-entrance-basketball-

association/0b0c0369/register 
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             Art in the Park, at Nyerimilang Heritage Park.  

     
 
Directions: off Kalimna West Road, 10 minutes out of Lakes Entrance. Signposted on the 
highway. 
Date: Sunday 7th April.      Time: 10.00 a.m. - 4.00 p.m. 
Cost: free! Donations encouraged; they help us maintain the Park. 
Attractions: mask-making for kids, art and craft demonstrations, sausage sizzle and other 
refreshments, live music, real coffee ...and more. 
For children: come dressed in a costume that fits our theme of Imagination/ Creation - and you 
could win a prize. 
Facebook: Nyerimilang Heritage Park - Friends of Nyerimilang nyerimilang2923@gmail.com 
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